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VOL. XXIX, NO. 9 JANUARY 1938 ISSUED MONTHLY 

TAYLOR ANNOUNCES FIFTH 
ANNUAL YOUTH CONFERENCE 

MARCH II, 12, 13 
Important Items Regarding 

Youth Conference 
Time: The program opens Friday 

evening, March 11, at 7 o'clock with 
a young peoples fellowship hour. 
There will be three general mass meet­
ings each day and at least two discus­
sion and conference groups for the 
entire group. The closing meeting 
will be Sunday afternoon at two 
o'clock. 

Place — Maytag Gymnasium, Tay­
lor University, Upland, Indiana. 

Accommodations — Meals will be 
served in the College Dining Hall at 
a minimum price of five meals for one 
dollar and twenty-five cents. For 
those coming too great a distance to 
return at night, accommodations will 
be furnished in the College Dormi­
tory at the rate of twenty-five cents 
per night. Mattresses will be pro­
vided on the beds and whatever else 
is desired must be furnished by the 
guests themselves. 

Purpose — The purpose of the 
Youth's Conference is to inspire the 
youth of our day to live for God and 
to let the Holy Spirit have complete 
control of their lives. Vital questions 
of the youth will be answered in the 
discussion groups. It is the aim of the 
Conference to challenge the youth 
and to send them back to their 
churches with a ringing testimony 
to the saving power of Christ and 
with the power of the Holy Spirit 
to find their places in the World 
Mission of Jesus Christ. 

Limitations — Due to the limited 
facilities, the number for whom we 
can provide lodging at the Con­
ference must be limited to 500. The 
first ones to mail their registration 
blanks with twenty-five cents will be 
assured of a place. The age qualifica-

MILO REDIGER — Chairman 

And whatsoever ye do in word 
or deed, do all in the name of the 
Lord Jesus, giving thanks unto 
God and the Father by him. — 
Col. 3:17. 

This is an expression of the 
sentiment of our desires as we 
undertake the work of the Fifth 
Interdenominational Youth Con­
ference. In previous years there 
has been manifested a wide in­
terest and we rejoice indeed in 
the work of salvation that God 
has done. But this fifth con­
ference is a new responsibility 
affording a wonderful opportu­
nity. God wants young men and 
young women but, more than 
that, youth needs God. And as the 
Gospel message goes out during 
the sessions of this conference, 
we earnestly hope, pray, and ex­
pect that souls will be saved, 
hearts be made pure, and lives 
given for service in the Kingdom 
of God. 

— Milo Rediger 

Registration — A registration fee 
of twenty-five cents must be paid 
by all attending the Conference. Ap­
plication may be made to Robert 
Haines — Registrar. 

Prayer — We solicit your earnest 
prayers that we might make the 
Conference what God expects. Come 
expecting great things of Him! 

Music — Inspirational periods of 
group singing and special instrumen­
tal and vocal numbers. 

HAZEL BUTZ, — Co-Chairman 

Standing almost at the thresh­
old of our fifth youth's conference 
we rejoice in the knowledge that 
our Lord is the same yesterday, 
today, and forever. For four years 
Taylor has seen the Christ of 
Calvary meet the vital needs and 
satisfy the yearnings of the souls 
of young people gathered on her 
campus for Youth Conference. He 
is still able, young man, young 
woman, to make our lives pure, 
purposeful, powerful, and pleas­
ing in His sight. To youth of to­
day He offers the only complete 
salvation and the greatest chal­
lenge that we can find anywhere. 
Christ yearns to free every youth 
from the fetters of sin, to make 
each life a reflection of Himself 
and a blessing to the world. His 
challenge comes through His 
Word and through the plight of 
every one who has missed God's 
way. Christ needs every inch of 
our manhood and womanhood. 
We need Christ in us which is the 
hope of glory. 

— Hazel Blitz 

tion is fifteen years of age or over. 
Chaperonage is requested for every 
group of ten or less. Groups desiring 
to room together should designate 
with whom they wish to room and how 
many in the group. As far as possible 
this will be followed out in our plan­
ning of rooms. 
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Squibs from the President's Desk Concerning 
Some of Our Alumni 

"The enclosed is tithe money 
for Taylor. ... I feel that my 
tithe money should go directly 
to Taylor's work. You under­
stand, don't you, that this is not 
an indication of great wealth, but 
just the payment to the Lord of 
what I consider a regular due, 
just as my commutation ticket 
every month, only I enjoy this." 
—Crosby DeWolfe, class of 1937. * * * * 

Miss Ruth E. Bowers is teach­
ing at Beulah College, Upland, 
California. She took her junior 
college work at Beulah College 
and is a graduate of Taylor Uni­
versity, class of 1930. In addi­
tion, she took one year of upper 
division Bible at Beulah College. 
For two years she taught suc­
cessfully at Jabbok Bible School, 
Thomas, Okla. Miss Bowers' 
subtly charming personality en­
dears her to her pupils and adds 
to her effectiveness as a teacher. * * * * 

Rev. W. O. Moulton, class of 
1921, of Ferndale, Michigan, was 
a recent visitor on the campus 
and gave a splendid Chapel ad­
dress. 

* * * * 

Dr. John C. Bugher, graduate 
of Taylor in 1921, has recently 
resigned his professorship at the 
University of Michigan to accept 
a position in the laboratory of 
the international health division 
of the Rockefeller Foundation. 
Dr. and Mrs. Bugher, in January, 
will go to Colombia, South Amer­
ica, for three years research on 
various phases of yellow fever. * * * * 

We have some beautiful effec­
tive new reels of active campus 
life this year that alumni groups 
and other friends may use for 
their meetings if they will get in 
touch with the office of Taylor 
University. 

* * * * 

Our alumni and friends will 
be interested in this tremendous 
thrill that Harold Kendrick of 
the class of '23, describes: 

"How I wish you could have 
been with me. The weather 
was perfect, and the woods and 
hills were beautiful in the drab 

HAROLD KENDRICK and 
165 lb. DEER 

of late fall, their leaves of sum­
mer making a noisy carpet upon 
which to steal while hunting 
deer. The air was bracing and 
at night after a day of hiking 
one laid down to sweet rest. It 
would have been a delightful 
tonic and change for you. We 
are just now eating the fellow, 
having allowed the meat to "rip­
en" over a week. It would be a 
real pleasure for us to have you 
sit down with us this noon and 
eat a venison tenderloin steak. 
(My! I yrish I could.) However 
we are canning the bulk of the 
meat, so if you are out this way 
within a reasonable period you 
shall have some of this choice 
game. 

"While as you say this was a 
feast, yet I hasten to add that 
good fortune smiled on me, as 
on every deerslayer. Many say 
that success here is 95 per cent 
luck, for these creatures are so 
elusive in season that it is only 
through a lucky break that a 
hunter gets a shot. Well I know, 
for I hunted all last season and 
four and one-half days this sea­
son and never got a shot. Thus at 
noon on the fifth day I returned 
disheartedly to a farm house 
after that morning having kicked 

out in the woods the ninth deer 
and never to get a shot. But lo 
while waiting in the kitchen be­
fore sitting down to eat I hap­
pened to look out the window 
and there was a buck crossing 
the road and open fields 500 feet 
away! I grabbed my gun and 
dashed out behind the woodshed 
and when he crossed and was 
directly in front I tired and 
missed. He loped on and I fired 
again and missed. He then dis­
appeared around the end of a 
long knoll running cross-wise of 
the field. Though thinking he 
had vanished for the nearby 
woods I beat the world's record 
for a hundred yard dash and 
pulled up at the opposite end of 
that knoll and peeped over. 
There to my amazement I saw 
the deer not vanishing towards 
the woods to his right but actu­
ally moving away slowly bear­
ing towards his left and me. 

Winded and exhausted I 
somehow aimed once more and 
at the crack of the rifle I saw a 
grey form suddenly drop to the 
ground and his white belly come 
up as he lay writhing in the 
grass! Believe me, Dr. Stuart, 
that was the most intense emo­
tional moment of my life. I was 
actually dazed as well as awaken­
ed. Thinking he might get up and 
run I tried to go forward but my 
legs were gone, and twice I fell 
prostrate on my face running the 
gun barrel into the ground. By 
then I saw he was still flat on the 
ground and knew that I had at 
last connected with one of those 
fleeting shadows, and had stop­
ped him. 

"However, more important 
than hunting news is the report 
you make about the condition of 
the school. How pleased we are. 
Indeed we pray for dear old Tay­
lor, and know that there is a 
wonderful spirit of unity arid fel­
lowship in Christ on the campus. 
We are proud to be members of 
the Foundation and are trying to 
interest others." 

Taylor Will Be Host of 
Holiness Convention 

National Holiness Convention 
will be held on Taylor's Campus 
April 19 to 24. All the old friends 
and alumni plan to be back and 
enjoy the season. 
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DR. A. E. DAY 
Dr. Albert E. Day has lately 

gone to be pastor of the great 
First Methodist Episcopal Church 
of Pasadena, California. Dr. Day 
graduated in the class of '04. 

In a recent letter to Dr. Stuart, 
he stated: "You are very kind in 
your gracious word of welcome 
and good wishes. I do think that 
this is going to be the best pas­
torate of my life. I feel that God 
has called me here for a very 
definite purpose. Of course, I 
shall always be grateful for what 
Taylor gave me when as a callow 
but eager and earnest youth I 
came to its campus. I shall nev­
er forget Professor Ayres and 
Professor Schilling and Miss Mc­
Laughlin and Dr. Reade who 
gave ine such sympathetic friend­
ship during those formative 
years." 

The Taylor University family 
is praying that it may be one of 
the greatest pastorates of his life. 

If you have been a member of 
the William Taylor Foundation, 
have you sent in your ten dollars 
or more for this year? 

If you are not a member of the 
William Taylor Foundation, 
surely you can spare at least ten 
dollars a year to assist the good 
cause here at Taylor University. 

Think back to the contribution 
that Taylor University has made 
in your own life, in culture, in 
academic training, and in spir­
itual inspiration. Surely Taylor 
is worthy of your support. 

The Way to Pentecost 
Excerpt from a letter to Dr. 

Stuart written by a pastor in one 
of the Western Conferences: 

"I have just finished reading 
the first chapter of The Way to 
Pentecost and I want to say that 
already I have felt the tears of 
joy and gladness and of promise 
flow anew. Converted under the 
power of the Holy Spirit through 
God's Word, Regeneration cries 
for nothing less than Sanetifica-
tion under the power of the Holy 
Spirit through God's Word. I 
see it as I have never seen it but 
as I have ever prayed that I 
might see it. God is good, pray 
that I may minister as one who 
knows Him not only through 
Justification but through Regen­
eration unto deliverance from 
that law in my members that 
brings only defeat where victory 
is hoped for. I am glad and 
thankful for this book which 
leads me anew to a definite faith 
that God for Christ's sake does 
now sanctify me." 

This book is proving a bless­
ing both to preachers and lay­
men. In lots of five they are 
fifty cents a copy. Single copies 
are seventy-five cents. 

Dr. Turbeville Revives 
Debate Contest 

DR. S. H. TURBEVILLE '05 
Dr. S. H. Turbeville of Misha-

waka is reviving the Fifty Dollar 
"Gold" Prize Debate this year. 

BOOKS BY DR. J. A. HUFFMAN 
Dean Taylor University School of 

Religion 
Building the Home Christian $1.00 

The latest book from Dr. Huffman's 
pen. Written with the conviction that 
the greatest need in America today 
is genuine Christian homes. It has 
received many favorable comments, 
and is having a wonderful ministry. 
Should be in every home, to assist in 
Home Problems. 
The Progressive Unfolding of the 

Messianic Hope — $1.00 
"One of the twenty-five of the 

world's best religious books." — Dr. 
Leander S. Keyser. 
Voices from Rocks and Dust Heaps 

of Bible Lands $1.00 
"A splendid Introduction to the ex­

ceedingly interesting study of Archae­
ology." 
A Guide to the Study of the Old 

and New Testaments $1.00 
"The whole Bible covered by outline, 

notes and maps. A real guide to the 
study of the Sacred Book." 
Redemption Completed $1.00 

"A classic of the Redemptive Pro­
gram." 
Upper Room Messages _ $1.00 

"A volume of messages with the 
Upper Room Vision." 
Job a World Example (Revised and 

enlarged in 1936). $1.00 
The first large edition was ex­

hausted, and the demand compelled 
this new edition. It is heralded as the 
best small volume on the difficult book 
of Job. 
Youth and the Christ Way __ _ $1.00 

"A very remarkable book, both for 
youth and leaders of youth." 

"Every chapter worth the price of 
the book." 

An interesting lot of enthusiastic 
reviews could be published. 
With Christ During Passion Week. 

(Passion Week Addresses) $1.00 
"Just what the title implies." 
Descriptive circulars sent upon re­

quest. 
PAMPHLETS 

Biblical Confirmations from 
Archaeology $0.35 

3 copies 1.00 
The Meaning of Pentecost .25 

Per dozen 2.00 
Special rates in dozen and hundred 
lots. Above prices include carriage 
charges. 
For above books write to Taylor Uni­
versity Book Store. 

When he was in school, he won 
first place in this debate and 
wishes it again to be an event of 
the school year. It is Ihe wish of 
Dr. Turbeville that the contest­
ants should represent the Thalon-
ian and Philalethean Literary 
Societies as in former years. The 
alumni will be mighty happy that 
Dr. Turbeville has revived this 
debate. 
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Pulpit Contest Offers 
Large Prize To Winner 

C. LYLE THOMAS 
This year there will be a 

twenty-five dollar prize given to 
the best preacher who enters this 
oratorical contest. The conditions 
set forth by C. Lyle Thomas, 
Pres. of the Class of '33, winner 
of a similar contest at Drew 
Seminary, and son of the origi­
nator of the contest, are as fol­
lows : 

1. Those eligible shall be 
seniors in the undergraduate 
school, who are graduating the 
same year as the prize is given. 

2. Each participant shall be 
judged on the basis of content, 
excellence of style, and the de­
livery. 

3. The Committee of Judges 
shall include the President of the 
University; the head of the 
Speech Department; the head of 
the English Department; and any 
other members that the President 
should think necessary. 

4. The prize is to be called the 
"Elizabeth Conquest Prize in 
Pulpit Oratory and Manner." 

TAYLOR S ANSWER 
Dr. D. Forney Hutchinson, 

pastor of the Boston Ave. M. E. 
Church, South at Tulsa, Olka-
hoina, when speaking at the 
Indiana Conference in Indian­
apolis, said : "The modern church 
can't have a revival because: 

1. It doesn't pray. 
2. It doesn't feel. 
3. It doesn't expect. 
4. It doesn't bear witness." 
Taylor University's answer to 

this striking statement by this 
great pastor is that Taglor does 
pray; Taylor does feel, and does 
expect and does bear witness and, 
as a result God is sending us a 
revival and helping us to lead 
scores of souls to Christ each 
month of the year. 

Taylor University 
An effective Christian College 

Taylor University is recognized as a Standard College 
of Liberal Arts by the State Board of Education of Indiana. 

Young people seeking enlargement and enrichment of 
life and personality for its own sake or for greater and more 
efficient service wherever they may be called to serve, will 
find opportunity here in class room, in the extra-curricular 
activities, and in the general life of the school, for the reali­
zation of these ideals. 

Taylor University is located on one of the! most 
beautiful campuses in the country, with splendidly equipped 
modern buildings, has a capacity for 500 selected students. 

THERE IS STILL TIME FOR ENROLLMENT FOR THE 
SECOND SEMESTER AND THE SHORT TERM BIBLE 

COURSE WHICH BEGIN FEBRUARY 2 
For Catalog and Information, 

write to 

ROBERT LEE STUART, President 
Upland, Indiana 

Evaluations of Short Term Bible Course, 1937 
"If I could weigh the eternal 

truth and help received from the 
four short weeks spent in 'Short 
Course,' I am sure the balances 
would show that my spiritual 
thermometer, zeal, and inspira­
tion has increased. The knowl­
edge of Christ and His Word has 
challenged me to a more intimate 
walk with Him. 

"I have deeply appreciated the 
efforts of Dr. Huffman and his 
co-workers in helping me to dis­
cover new nuggets of truth. I 
trust it will be seed which will 
bring forth a harvest for the 
Master." 

Mildred M. Hamm 
South Dakota. 

"My dear Dr. Huffman: 
"I wish to express to you my 

sincere appreciation of the "Bible 
Short Courses" held during the 
month of February, which I at­
tended. 

"It has been a real pleasure and 
a great blessing to be instructed 
by Christian Teachers who be­
lieve the Bible and teach it as the 
inspired word of God. My mind 
has been enlightened and my 
faith strengthened. 

"Taylor University is one great 
family where God is supreme." 

Yours in His glad service, 
Samuel A. Hewitt, Major 

New York 
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